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HYGEIA:

• Net first-quarter profits after taxes of 5.6 million euro 
• 840% increase in net profits for the Group and 1210% increase in company 
profits 
• Cost of goods sold held at 2006 levels 

The company and consolidated results announced by the Athens Diagnostic and 

Treatment Centre HYGEIA S.A. for the first quarter of 2007 show a significant 

increase in profits. The improvement can be seen in all the company and 

consolidated figures:

TURNOVER: In consolidated results, the Group’s turnover increased by 19% to 

27.77 million euro for the first quarter, against 23.41 million euro for the same period 

in 2006.In company results, it increased 20% to 28 million euro against 23.38 million 

euro for the first quarter last year.

COST OF GOODS SOLD: Cost of goods sold remained at 2006 levels despite the 

Group’s significant increase in sales. In consolidated results, it was 20.5 million euro 

against 20.8 million euro in 2006. At a company level it was 21.27 million euro, as 

opposed to 21.01 million euro for the first quarter of 2006.

NET PROFITS AFTER TAXES: The Group’s net profits increased by 840% to 5.62 

million euro against 0.59 million euro for 2006.At a company level, they were in 

excess of 6 million euro, having increased 1210% since last year, when they were 

459,323 euro.

The above results show the success of the company’s strategic reorganization and 

development programmes. The company’s management has made 2007 “the year 

for expanding and implementing investment plans for growth». Implementation of the 

decisions of the general meeting of shareholders regarding the issuing of a 

convertible bond is expected to be completed in the second quarter of 2007. The 



capital strengthening of the company will allow its growth in Greece and 

abroad, either through the establishment of new companies or through takeovers.

Commenting on the first-quarter results, Chairman of the HYGEIA Board of 
Directors Andreas Vgenopoulos made the following statement:

“I am particularly satisfied that our choice of the Marfin Investment Group 
(MIG) for major investments in the healthcare field has been vindicated. I 
believe that the continuing implementation of our initial plan by the Hygeia 
Board of Directors and Management, will add even greater value for the 
company’s shareholders.”
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